
November 2011-January 2012 

North Lawrence Improvement Association President Performance (Ted Boyle) 

Date Activity 

11/2/11 Site council meeting at Woodlawn School.  Talked with V. Sandburn, school 

board member about speaking at NLIA meeting in 2012. 

11/3/11 Attended LAN meeting 

11/4/11 Called resident about traffic safety commission meeting (11/7, 7pm), on stop 

signs or speed hump on Lincoln Street. 

11/7/11 Attended traffic safety commission meeting.  NL resident and I asked TSC to 

approve Stop signs or speed humps on Lincoln Street from 3
rd

 to 7
th

.  The 

request was tabled; they requested we make a plan and return in early 

summer.  There are three streets that need speed humps—Lincoln, Elm, 

Walnut.   

11/14/11 NLIA monthly meeting.  Discussed CDBG request, Christmas donations, 

food drive, and December meeting. 

11/18/11 Talked with Sarah Hill-Nelson about Hydro Electric Plant.  Talked with Matt 

Bond about underpass drainage. 

11/17/11 Talked to Sarah Hill-Nelson about underpass drainage outlet to river.  It was 

moved and does not drain as well.  We will contact Matt Bond, storm water 

engineer to see what can be done. 

11/18/11 Contacted Matt Bond about inlet and outlets and he said he would check it 

out. 

11/29/11 Talked to Jon Davis about development behind Johnny’s Tavern, storm 

drainage, new pump in that project $1-2 million.  Talked with Chuck Soules 

about 10x10 pad at northeast corner of 3
rd

 and Lyon.  City to write estimate 

for project at $1000.  Also, discussed sidewalk work start at 3
rd

 & Elm to 

alley. 

12/1/11 LAN meeting.  Discussed city codes, setbacks, height of buildings and project 

behind Johnny’s. 

12/5/11 Picked up Christmas donations from Johnny’s and Flamingo club.  Select NL 

family of 9 for donation.  Helped Mrs. Hadl and Mrs. Sanders with problems 

around homes at 4
th

 & Lincoln. 

12/6/11 Attended CRP meeting at Grant School to discuss NE sector plan. 

12/8/11 Called David Corliss, City Manager, about loud pans north side of co-op. 

12/12/11 NLIA meeting at Centenary United Methodist Church to view nativities and 

supper. 

12/15/11 Met with Sarah Hill-Nelson at new site of Hydro Electric plant to discuss new 

plant as being built.  Helped elderly residents with bathroom fixtures. 

12/17/11 Delivered Christmas gifts to adopted family.  Four families adopted by NLIA. 

12/27/11 Helped elderly residents with moving. 

12/28/11 Talked with Gwen Klingenberg about zoning change behind Johnny’s for IG 

General Industrial to CD Downtown Commercial. 

12/30/11 Talked to Planner, Sandy Day, about zoning change for project behind 

Johnny’s. 



1/3/12 Talked with coordinator about recommendation letter for Independence Inc. 

and about submitted events not getting into paper. 

1/4/12 Delivered letter to Independence Inc. 

1/5/12 LAN meeting.  Discussed North Mass project zoning change. 

1/6/12 Talked to David Corliss and resident about leash law on private property.  

Talked to Health Department representative about attending NLIA meeting on 

January 9.  Attended meeting with developer of North Mass project. 

1/9/12 NLIA meeting.  Discussed the North Mass development and requested zoning 

changes.  Health Dept. requested a meeting with residents to discuss quality 

of life.  Discussed Christmas donations and reminded residents of chili supper 

February 13, 2012. 

1/10/12 Contacted David Corliss about people taking dogs along levy without leashes 

and dog poo on the levy not being picked up.  Encouraged Corliss to enforce 

the leash laws and cleaning up after dogs.  New sidewalk between 3
rd

 & Elm 

complete.  Attended City Commission meeting.  Discussed rental regulations 

and inspection RS zoning and set back and height changes. 

1/12/12 Attended CDBG committee and discussed letter from Lowther (Pinwheel 

Farm).  NLIA has tried to help her.  Discussed letter with Dani Dressler and 

CDBG meeting. 

1/13/12 Talked to David Corliss about lose dogs on levy and dog poo on top of levy.  

This should not be a dog park.  Dogs need to be on leash and cleaned up after. 

1/18/12 Attended city commission meeting about Maple street pump and parking 

regulation in Oread neighborhood.  Talked to resident about sanitation and 

recycle. 

1/19/12 Attended sanitation and recycle meeting at city hall. 

1/19/12 Talked to Gwen Klingenberg, LAN President about NE Sector Plan. 

1/21/12 Attended steering committee meeting for CRP.  NE Sector plan discuss 

1/23/12 planning commission meeting. 

1/23/12 Attended planning commission meeting.  Discussed NE Sector Plan.  125 

areas will be zoned Industrial; deferred to March.  Discussed Industrial zoning 

change.  IL-IG and IM deferred.  Meeting lasted 3 hours.  Talked to planning 

commissioner Deron about North Mass project behind Johnny’s.  change 

zoning from IL to commercial downtown and discussed that Ted Boyle, 

NLIA President, could not be at meeting, but would write a letter of support. 

1/24/12 Talked to Jon Davis about North Mass project rezoning. 

1/27/12 Talked to resident about letter Natalya Lowther wrote about NLIA conduct. 

1/31/12 Attended meeting at library about North Mass project. 

 

  



November 2011-January 2012 

NLIA Coordinator Performance (Amy McCurdy) 

Date Activity Hours 

11/8 Meeting notice to LJWorld .5 

11/10 Emailed meeting reminder to residents .25 

11/14 NLIA meeting 1.5 

11/17 Review of ad invoices .25 

11/21 Review of CDBG for 2012 1.0 

11/22 Preparation of performance report August-October 2011 1.5 

11/22 Finalized November meeting minutes .25 

11/29 Meeting with President re: CDBG paperwork .5 

12/1 Finalized and submitted CDBG paperwork 1.5 

12/5 CDBG budget 2012 revisions to City .5 

12/6 Talked with President re: CDBG and meeting ad to LJW .5 

12/9 Email meeting reminder to members .25 

12/10 Call from President re: newspaper ad and CDBG .25 

12/11 Prepared letter for Ted to commission re: CRP 1.0 

12/22 Emailed with Kendall re: NLIA website 1.0 

1/3 Discussion with Ted re: 1/9 meeting; website; letter to Independence 

Inc. 

.5 

1/4 Prepared letter to Independence Inc.; emailed meeting notice to LJW 1.0 

1/10 Researched city website for “public comment” letter from Lowther; 

sent copy to Ted; prepared holiday “thank you” letters 

1.75 

1/19 Discussed website proposal with Ted .5 

1/24 Prepared letter re: North Mass Project; updated neighborhood list; 

finalized January meeting minutes 

1.0 

 


